May 24th, 2021
The Sanborn City Council met in open session Tuesday, May 24th, 2021 in the Donald Kroese Council Chambers. Mayor Randy Lyman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. with the following Council present: Brian Visser, Aaron Wiekamp, Tim Devitt, Jerry Back, Larry Reitsma. Others present: Amber Jederberg, and Jim Zeutenhorst. 
Motion Back, seconded by Reistma to adopt the agenda and upon the roll being called, the following named members for the Council voted:
AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Back, and Reitsma.
NAYES:  None.

Motion carried 5-0.
Mayor Lyman announced that this was the time and place for a Public Hearing on the Proposed Budget Amendment for Fiscal Year 2020-2021. Lyman asked the City Administrator if any objections or comments had been submitted, there were none.  Lyman asked those present for any comments or objects, none were made.  Whereupon, Mayor Lyman declared the public hearing closed.

Visser introduced Resolution #2021-14 “A RESOLUTION ADOPTING AMENDMENT TO THE FY 2020-2021 BUDGET” and moved the same be adopted. Seconded by Back, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.

NAYES: None

Motion carried: 5-0.

Councilmember Devitt introduced Ordinance #223 entitled “AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 65 STOP OR YIELD REQUIRED, SECTION 65.03 STOP REQUIRED” and moved to waive the requirement that the ordinance be considered at three readings. Councilmember Reitsma seconded the motion to waive the requirement that ordinance be considered at three readings.  Upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.

NAYES: None

Motion carried 5-0.

The Mayor declared that the motion to waive the requirement that the ordinance be considered at three readings has been passed by a vote of not less than three-fourths of the council.

Councilmember Back then moved that the proposed ordinance be adopted. Councilmember Visser seconded the motion to adopt, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back

NAYES: None.

Motion carried 5-0.

Pay Request #1 for the Maris Estates Detention Pond was presented by 605 Companies in the amount of $49,518.75.  Motion Reitsma, seconded by Back to approve the request.  Upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:
AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.

NAYES: None.

Motion carried 5-0.

A liquor license was presented for approval from Bowl-Mor.  Motion Devitt, seconded by Visser to approve the liquor license, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the council voted:

AYES: Visser, Wiekamp, Devitt, Reitsma, and Back.

NAYES: None.

Motion carried: 5-0.

Zeutenhorst updated the council on potential tree dump sites, Hwy 18 Crossing signs, the railroad culvert project, and the 2nd and 3rd Street overlay project. 

The next regular City Council meeting will be scheduled for Monday, June 14th, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of Sanborn City Hall. 
There being no further business to come before the Council, Motion Devitt, seconded by Back to adjourn at 5:50 p.m. Motion carried 5-0.
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